Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Education, Health and Care Plan
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1) In the last available year, the total number of Education, Health and Care Plan (EHCP) applications within your local authority area rejected for children diagnosed with or suffering from cancer. Please could you also provide the percentage of rejected applications compared to the total number of applications for young cancer sufferers.
2) The total number of rejected EHCP applications for young cancer sufferers in the two years prior to that given above. Please disregard part 2 of this request if it exceeds the cost limit.

Answer:
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
The Council does not record specific data relating to cancer sufferers. A decision on whether or not to issue a plan following assessment is not made on health needs though they may be a factor.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
